August 2014 Minutes

The meeting was opened at 7:09 p.m.

Club Treasure, Ken Kayser reported an operating balance of \$9,198.81.....in addition to the \$5,000.00 we have in the "future fund."

Bob Gusek was voted in, taking the membership up to 103

OLD BUSINESS

- Ken Kayser reported that the Swap Meet took in \$1,260.00.
- Tommy Cheek talked about the progress of the Veterans Day Fun Fly.
- Rod Stauffer reported that the Dragon Fly Event took in \$2,200.
- Ginny Blackford filled in for her new husband Ken, who thanked the club for support of hosting their wedding on July 26th. THANK YOU!
- Butch Fortin to get a volunteer assessment for which to hand out SM vouchers.

NEW BUSINESS

- Tim King spoke to the FAA's new Interpretation of the Special Rule and asked that everyone please get on-line to post your comments on the AMA website, since the deadline was extended to September 23rd.
- Tim King also reported that everything is in line for RCEFF and that Tony Simmons will be doing his usual steak dinner Friday night August 22nd, for \$20.00 a plate. If you are on the list for a steak and don't show, you still have to pay. Carrie Bartley is set to handle the cooking for the event.
- It was noted that still only a couple of the tables and chairs were moved back under the shelters and that feedback was needed on the new look. New matching chairs were discussed. Ed Wolfkamp to carpet some of the tables. \$500.00 was approved for chairs, carpet, and possibly a few new tables. It was decided that only a total of (6) flight stands should be under the shelters at any given time.
- Randy Covington to haul off the old un-wanted chairs and odd tables, but was asked to wait until the new chairs were present.
- Ed Wolfkamp installed a new flag.
- \$1,000.00 was approved for grass seed.
- Butch Fortin suggested that the club could have a free food cook-out for the members with the left over food and an attempt to get members together for a fun evening. A date of September 13th was approved......at 6:00 p.m.
- Phil Vance talked about the passing of Bliss Teague, AMA's Distric IV Vice President. \$100.00 was approved for a donation to the AMA in memory of Bliss Teague.

8-5-14 Ginny Blackford